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The Honorable Lourdes A. Leon Guerrero, Governor of Guam, and the Honorable Joshua F. 
Tenorio, Lieutenant Governor of Guam through the Director of the Department of Public  
Works (DPW) is soliciting Sealed Requests for the following project:

The Islandwide Archaeological Technical Support Services 
contract will provide professional assistance; preparation of 
Archaeological Monitoring, Discovery, and Data Recovery 
Plan; archaeological monitoring; and recovery and testing 
services as required for archaeological services for federally 
and Department of Public Works locally funded projects.
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REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL

Sealed proposals must be submitted to the 2nd Floor, Division of Highways Building 
Room 201, Department of Public Works, 542 North Marine Corps Drive, Tamuning, 
Guam 96913, no later than 4:00 P.M., on the date specified above.

The Request for Proposal (RFP) and any Addenda can be downloaded at: 

https://www.guamtransportationprogram.com/contract-opportunities/request-for-proposal

All RFP documents and related Addenda can also be obtained at the 2nd Floor, Division of 
Highways Building Room 201, Department of Public Works, 542 North Marine Corps 
Drive, Tamuning, Guam 96913.

Dates are subject to change. In the event of date changes, noti�cations will be provided 
by Addenda.

A mandatory Pre-Proposal Conference/Teleconference will be held at the DPW on 
the date specified above, at 9:00 A.M., by DPW via a teleconference call and 
in-person [limited space available; to reserve, please call (671) 649-3121 or 
email highways@dpw.guam.gov]. The call-in number is outlined in Section IX. 
General Requirements, (2) Proposal Conference/Teleconference. All prospective 
proposers are required to call in or attend in person. Items discussed in the 
Pre-Proposal Conference will be made part of the contract documents.

Submission of sealed proposals will remain at the Department of Public Works. 
Electronic submission will not be accepted. For more details on the submission 
process, please refer to RFP Section IX: General Requirements.


